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REMINDER! 

Tuesday is the deadline for items to be placed in the two-week cal
endar to be included with the Jan. 31 issue of the Green Sheet. 
This calendar will carry all calendar items (WHO, WHAT, WHEN, WHERE 
& SOMETIMES WHY) formerly included in the Green Sheet. All meet- I 
ings, special lectures, seminars, and so on to be held from Jan. 31~ 
to Feb. 13 must be in the News Bureau office, Room 139, AO Build- .A~·( 
ing, by noon Tue~day? Jan. 26 .. Next deadline will be Feb. 9 for 0 f?.!, , 1· 
the calendar taking in the period from Feb. 14-27. /~IJ~l~~.' ~ 
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AMERICAN COLLEGE OF SPORTS MEDICINE WILL LOCATE HERE 

The American College of Sports Medicine, located in Madison, Wis., since its 
founding in 1954, will move to Indianapolis in August with temporary headquar
ters in office space in the new natatorium on the IUPUI campus. A new head
quarters building will be constructed by 1984 near the Girls' Club National 
Resource Center at West and Michigan streets. Lilly Endowment has made a 
$500,000 gift to the college for development of the structure. The college 
also will hold its 1986 national convention in Indianapolis. 

The announcement was made at a Jan. 14 press conference by Indianapolis Mayor 
William H. Hudnut and College Executive Director Tom Miller. At the conference 
Dr. Steven C. Beering, dean of the I.U. School of Medicine, reported the pos
sibility that the International Federation of Medicine in Sports also may move 
here from its base in Stockholm, Sweden. 

The Ameri.:::an College of Sports Medicine was established to serve as ·the profes
sional voice for those engaged in the broad discipline of sports medicine. It 
has grown to be a prestigious international organization with a membership ros
ter of more than 10,000 persons. Included in that roster are many world autho
rities on the prevention and treatment of sports-related injuries. 

"This announcement is another feather in the city's amateur athletic cap," the 
mayor said during the announcement. "It should be apparent by now that Indi
anapolis has come a long way in a very short period of time in its efforts to 
become the amateur sports capital of the nation." He thanked Bruce Brown, Jim 
Morris of Lilly Endowment, Dr. Beering, and William Stokely of Stokely-Van Camp 
for their efforts to bring the college to Indianapolis. 

CARTER SUPERINTENDENT NAMED 

Dr. Clare M. Assue, professor of psychiatry at the I.U. School of Medicine, has 
been named superintendent and medical director at Larue D. Carter Memorial 
Hospital, it was announced recently by Dennis R. Jones, commissioner of the 
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Indiana Department of Mental Health. She assumed her new duties in the middle 
of January. 

Dr. Assue replaces Dr. Donald Moore, who retired from the position a year ago. 
Dr. Iver Small, also an I.U. professor of psychiatry, has been acting superin
tendent. 

The new superintendent has been a staff psychiatrist at Carter Hospital since 
1958, serving as chief of the ~ale Services from 1960 to 1977. Since 1977 she 
has been the Director of Medical Education at Carter. She also has been direc
tor of the Psychiatry Residency Training Program for the School of Medicine. 
She serves on the Continuing Medical Education Committee, the Undergraduate 
Curriculum Committee, and has been the coordinator for clerkships for junior 
medical students for the school. 

INTERIM COACH NAMED 

Ed Schilling, an assistant professor in the School of Physical Education and 
former basketball coach at Marian College, has been named interim basketball 
coach for the IUPUI Metros. He will be filling in for coach Mel Garland, who 
is ill and in University Hospital. 

"WHATEVER HAPPENED TO THE HUMAN RACE?" 

Schedule of the showings of this free five-episode motion picture was detailed 
in the Green Sheet last week. The showings at 7:15 p.m. Monday through Friday 
of this week will be followed by panel discussions featuring local physicians: 
Dr. Bill Adams, Dr. Donald Cline, Dr. Paul Jarrod, Dr. Charles Kelley, Dr. 
Henry Jones, and Dr. Biil Storer. Also featured will be Dr. David Weinschrott, 
professor of Health Economics at IUPUI, and Dr. Roy Blackwood, senior pastor of 
the II Reformed Presbyterian Church of Indianapolis. One episode will be shown 
each night, Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday in Lecture Hall 101, and Thursday and 
Friday in Room B26 of the Medical Science Building. 

SEARCHING AND SCREENING 

Dr. Douglas A~ Triplett, assistant dean and director of the Muncie Center for 
Medical Education of the I.U. School of Medicine, has been named chairman of a 
committee to seek candidates for the position of assistant dean and director of 
the Evansville Center for Medical Education. Dr. Patrick J. V. Corcoran, who 
has served as director of the Center since January 1971, will retire from this 
position on June 30. Other members of the search and screen committee include 
Dr. Jean Creek, Bloomington; Dr. E. D. Gourieux, Evansville; Dr. Gordan T. Her
mann, assistant professor of medicine, Evansville Center; Allen Moorman, Evans
ville; Dr. Rodney A. Rhoades, professor and chairman of physiology; .school of 
Medicine; Dr. Howell W. Rogers, assistant professor of microbiology and immu
nology, Evansville Center; Dr. W. Thomas Spain, director of medical education, 
St. Mary's Medical Center, Evansville, and Daniel P. Benford, assistant dean 
for administration, School of Medicine. 

The Evansville Center for Medical Education occupies a key position in the 
Statewide System for Medical Education. It is one of eight"" Centers offering ·' 
the complete first and second year medical school curriculum with classes being 
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offered on both the University of Evansville and the Indiana State University 
campuses. The Committee invites nominations of qualified candidates for this 
position. Send nominations by letter to Dr. Triplett, c/o Office of the Dean, 
School of Medicine, 302 Fesler Hall, Indianapolis. 

The search is now open for a director for the Institute for Advanced Study. 
This new systemwide center, approved Dec. 5 by the I.U. Trustees, is designed 
to bring together a group of outstanding scholars and artists in a stimulating 
environment. It is expected to increase the university's visibility and effec
tiveness as a major research university. The Institute's fellows will include 
senior researchers, junior scholars of great promise, and recent recipients of 
the doctorate. 

The director will represent the Institute, coordinate the Institute's activi
ties and advisory committees, and contact prospective donors. The director 
should have the outstanding credentials associated with such an undertaking. 
The search committee is focusing its attention on current I.U. faculty members; 
an initial appointment of two and one-half years is envisioned. 

So it can act quickly, the committee is asking that all nominations be received 
by Feb. 1. Send information to the Search Coordinator Professor Mar aret Jean 
Intons-Peterson, Psychology 348, Bloomington phone: 335-2521). Other commit
tee members are: Janos Starker, distinguished professor of music; John Preer, 
distinguished professor of biology, and David Clark, professor of education. 

The School of Continuing Studies seeks candidates for the position of director 
of marketing and promotion, an office being created to serve the school's Divi
sions of Independent Study, Labor Studies, Professional Growth & Development, 
External Degree, Conference Bureau, and noncredit programs. The director will 
report to the associate dean of the School of Continuing Studies in the state
wide system. 

The director will design and implement a comprehensive marketing plan and will 
assist in designing marketing strategies for individual programs. The position 
includes market research to develop new program areas. Bachelor's degree re
quired, master's preferred. Applicants should have five years' experience in 
marketing and promotion with knowledge of marketing in continuing higher educa
tion. Excellent interpersonal skills and the ability to organize and develop 
procedures for a new office. Salary negotiable based upon experience and quali
fications. Submit resumes by Feb. 12 to: Judy A. Lankford, chairman, Search 
and Screen Committee, School of Continuing Studies, Indiana University, Owen 
Hall 205, Bloomington. Indiana University is an equal opportunity employer. 

Other positions -- Cytogeneticist: Ph.D. to assist in direction of a large 
clinical and research cytogenetics program. Applications invited from board 
eligible or board certified cytogeneticists with a minimum of three years post
doctoral experience in human cytogenetics. Individual and/or cooperative re
search and teaching expected. Tenure-track position at the level of instruc
tor. Salary dependent on qualifications. Send c.v. including names and add
resses of three references to C. G. Palmer, Ph.D., Department of Medical Gene
tics, Indiana University School of Medicine. . . . Research Associate: Ph.D. 
in Biochemistry or Neuroscience, knowledge of neuroanatomy extremely useful. 
Work with senior professor doing biomedical research in the areas of medical 
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neurobiology. For interview or additional information contact Dr. M. H. Apri-
son, Institute of Psychiatric Research, ext. 8692. . . Seven tutor positions 
with the Higher Education Learning Preparation Program for spring semester work
ing with academically underprepared college students. Preference to upperclass
men with experience in English, mathematics, reading, the biological sciences, 
chemistry and psychology. College work study eligible students contact Generosa 
Mendoza, Room 306, Cavanaugh Hall, ext. 2666. 

WHO, WHAT, WHEN, WHERE & SOMETIMES WHY 

Physiological -- "Neurochemical Role in Depressed Breathing During Carbon Di
oxide Anesthesia," Physiology Department Seminar by Dr. Paul M. Stein, research 
associate in physiology; Room 205, Medical Science Building, 4 p.m. Monday. 

Biochemical -- "Matrix Regulation in Cartilage," Biochemistry Department Semi
nar by Dr. Michael Stack, assistant professor of medicine, Section of Rheuma
tology; Room B26, Medical Science Building, 4 p.m. Monday. Coffee and tea at 
3:30 p.m., Room 409. 

Law Lectures -- "The Work of the Commission and Some Thoughts on Precautions 
for Practitioners," one of the I.U. School of Law-Indianapolis Dis~inguished 
Lecturer Series by Sheldon A. Breskow, executive secretary, Disciplinary Com
mission of the Indiana Supreme Court; Moot Court Room of the Law School, 12:10 
to 12:50 p.m. Tuesday. 

OB/GYN -- "The Management of Infection in Obstetrics and Gynecology," Depart
ment of Obstetrics and Gynecology lecture by Dr. Sebastian Faro, assistant pro
fessor and chief of the Infectious Disease Section at Louisiana State Univer
sity; OB/GYN Classroom, University Hospital, at 4 p.m. Tuesday. 

Curriculum Committee -- Liberal Arts Curriculum Committee meets in Room 439, 
Cavanaugh Hall, at 1:15 p.m. Tuesday. 

Medical Genetics -- "Limb-Girdle Muscular Dystrophy in the Adams County Amish," 
Medical Genetics Department Seminar by Cindy Bender, graduate student; Riley 
Research Conference Room 138, 4 p.m. Tuesday. 

More OB/GYN -- "Prophylactic Antibiotic Usage in OB/GYN," OB/GYN Department 
lecture by Dr. Sebastian Faro (see above); Tudor Auditorium, Wishard Memorial 
Hospital, at 9 a.m. Wednesday. 

Chemical -- "Optimization in Chemistry," Chemistry Department Seminar by Dr. 
Gordon H. Fricke, associate professor of chemistry; Room 231, Krannert Build
ing (38th Street), 4:30 p.m. Wednesday. 

Supervisory Management -- Session 1 of a three-part series of seminars for per
sons with supervisory and/or management responsibilities offered by Personnel 
Services in the Staff Training Program. Leader, William T. Ansty, associate 
professor of supervision. Room 221, School of Nursing, 10 a.m. to noon Wednes
day. 

IMA -- "The History of Black Women in Indiana," lecture by Emma Lou Thornbrough, 
professor of history, Butler University, as part of the Indianapolis Museum of 
Art educational program related to the current exhibition, "Forever Free: Art 
by African-American Women, 1862-1980;" DeBoest Lecture Hall of the Museum at 
7:30 p.m. Wednesday. Single ticket price $5. 
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Reception -- Catherine B. Hurley, secretary/receptionist for the I.U. School 
of Business, will be honored at a reception in Room 4095 of the Business/SPEA 
Building from 3 to 4 p.m. Wednesday. Friends and co-workers are invited to at
tend. She retires this month after working for the School of Business in five 
different locations since 1970. 

Physiological Again -- "Vital Ultramicrospectrophotometric and Microfluoromet
ric Studies of Macromolecular Permeability," Special Physiology Department Semi
nar by Dr. Siegfried Witte, director of Internal Medician, University of Frei
burg, West Germany; Room 205, Medical Science Building, 3 p.m. Thursday. 

Biophysical -- "Biological Sciences in Brazil," Biophysics Seminar by Dr. 
Richard Haak, associate professor of microbiology and immunology and of medi
cal biophysics; Room 205, Medical Science Building, noon Friday. 

IUPUI Film Series 
p.m. Friday. 

"Memories of Underdevelopment," Lecture Hall 101, 8:15 

On Stage -- "The Children's Hour," Lillian Hellman's adult drama about the 
devastation caused by a malicious rumor in a private school for girls, will be 
performed at 8 p.m. Friday and Saturday and Feb. 4-6 on the new stage of t h e 
IUPUI theater department in the Mary Cable Building, 525 North Blackford Street. 
Clara Heath of Indianapolis is the director. Tickets are $3. They may be pur
chased at the door or by calling ext. 2094. · 

IMA Film Series -- "The Emperor Jones," 1933, 72 minutes, black and white; 
"Jericho," 1937, 75 min., black and white. Paul Robeson as film star in the 
'30s. DeBoest Lecture Hall of the Indianapolis Museum of Art, 7:30 p.m. Fri
day. Part of a series portraying the black experience in the United States. 
Single ticket price, $3. 

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE ' N' THERE 

Variety Show -- Remember the Toddler Unit's Variety Show??? It was scheduled 
for Jan. 16 and was cancelled because of the weather. Now it will be presented 
from 8 to 10 p.m. March 13 in the Union Building. Proceeds go to the Riley 
Cancer Research Fund. Prizes will be awarded for the best acts. If y ou have 
a good act, contact the Toddler Unit, ext. 4808, to enter. I f you don't have 
an act, p la.11 to attend. 

~icrofilm Now Available -- Get rid of space consuming Bankers Boxes and File 
Cabinets. Microfilm service is now available at the Indianapolis campus. For 
details contact Rebecca Wardwell, located in the P.O. Building, ext. 4081, to
day. 

Have You Noticed -- The current (Ja nuary) issue of Be t ter Homes & Gardens has 
a story on "New Options for Adults Who Wa nt to Learn" and guess who and what 
are mentioned prominently? None other than Jim East, acting dean of liberal 
arts and the "godfather" behind the phenomenally successful Learn & Shop and 
Weekend College programs. 

Ride Needed -- From Riley Hospital to 46th and Arlington, Jamestown Apts., at 
11 p.m. Monday-Friday. Call ext. 3951 from 3 to 11 p.m., or 546-2027 . 
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Volunteers Needed -- The Credit Union needs volunteers to be building represen
tatives. Responsibilities will be limited to distributing information as it 
is requested by people who work in the buildings, posting notices on bulletin 
boards, and answering simple questions. Credit Union members who would like 
to serve in this capacity call Marcy Ekhaus, Credit Union Public Relations 
Directo.r, ext. 2972, on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, or Thursdays. Buildings needing 
representatives are: Administration, Business-SPEA, Cavanaugh, ICFAR, Dental 
School, Education-Social Work, Engineering and Technology, Fesler, Law School, 
Long Hospital, Medical Science, Nursing, Purchasing and Stores, Rotary, Univer
sity Library, Wishard Memorial, Regenstrief, Herron, Marrott Building, and the 
A Building, C Building and Krannert Science Building, all at 38th Street. 

Forever Free -- The first of its kind, this exhibition of art by African-Ameri
can women, open through Feb. 21 at the Indianapolis Museum of Art, provides a 
representative survey of works by important black women artists from 1862 to 
1980. 

Saturday School Art Classes -- Registration for the spring session of Saturday 
School Art Classes at the Herron School of Art will be held from 9 a.m. to noon 
in the Herron Museum Building Auditorium on Saturday. Classes begin the fol
lowing Saturday. The program is designed to complement art programs at the 
junior and senior high school level. 

Retired -- Patricia Beal, professor in the School of Social Work and former 
director of the Social Service Department in the I.U. Hospitals, retired Dec. 
31 after 28 years of service to the University. She will remain in Indianapo
lis, do volunteer work, play tennis and travel. 

Discount Offered $$ -- "The Shadow Box," winner of the 1977 Pulitzer Prize and 
Tony Award for best play, opens at 8 p.m. Friday at the Broad Ripple Playhouse, 
916 E. Westfield Boulevard, and will run Thursday through Saturday at 8 p.m. 
and Sunday at 6 p.m. through Feb. 20. All IUPUI students and employees who pre
sent their University I.D. at the box office may purchase tickets for 50 cents 
off the regular price. 

I.U. Auditorium -- Tickets to a performance by the Statler Brothers and Brenda 
Lee scheduled for 7 p.m. Feb. 19 at the I.U. Auditorium in Bloomington are on 
sale at the Auditorium box office or by mail. Cost is $9 for the main floor 
and $8 for balcony-level tickets. There is a $1 handling charge for mail or
ders, which may be completed by sending a check or money order to the I.U. Audi
torium box office, Indiana University, Bloomington, Ind. 46405. 

Jazzercise Class Offered -- Jazzercise is a dance fitness program utilizing joy
ful dance movements, stretches, steps and transitions choreographed to all kinds 
of music. Join the group on Mondays and Wednesdays from 5:15 to 6 p.m. in the 
Fourth Floor Gym at Ball Residence and "put a bounce in your step, a smile on 
your face and reaffirm the positive, pleasant side of your personality." Fee, 
$15 for a four-week session. For information contact Sharon Mansell, 255-1252. 
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